
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT FOR 

PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT OF KUANTAN MARITIME HUB AT MUKIM SUNGAI KARANG, 
KUANTAN, PAHANG DARUL MAKMUR 

 

FOCUS GROUP DISCUSSION 

Date: 14 April 2017 

Time: 10.30 am – 12.30 pm 

Venue: Meeting Room, LKIM Kuantan 

Attendance: See attached 

 

MEETING NOTES 

Name/ Agency Feedbacks 

Lembaga Kemajuan 
Ikan Malaysia 
(LKIM) Pahang 

Director of LKIM Pahang welcomed the attendees and introduced those 
invited were members of Board of Directors of the Kuantan Fishermen 
Association and community leaders which include Penghulu, Ketua Kampung 
and JKKK. 

It was indicated that the proposed project area is near common coastal fishing 
areas.  

Suggested that the consultant and project proponent follow up with local 
fishermen and villagers to gauge views and opinion on proposed development 
and expectations. 

Fishermen Leaders Fishermen were generally concern that reclamation and dredging works will 
disrupt their usual fishing areas. 

Fishermen mentioned compensation is required if project affects their fishing 
locations and activities.  

Fishermen shared that previously they only get RM20,000 compensation 
whereas their income is RM100,000 in that same location. 

It was confirmed that there were two “tukun’ (artificial reef) launched by LKIM 
near the proposed project site. These are breeding ground for fish and should 
not be disturbed.  

Fishermen leaders suggested that follow up with local fishermen to gauge 
views and opinion on proposed development and expectations. 

Community Leaders JKKK Kampung Baru Hj Omar shared that the waters near the project location 
(near Balok) are quite shallow which extends up to half mile after the 
shoreline. The reclamation will cause some erosion elsewhere, and also 
cause water pollution. 

Generally, concern if project may cause erosion to village near Sg Balok. 

No specific concern on Sg Pengorak as it only contains swamps and 
upstream have been blocked off after the development of Kuantan Port.  No 
specific fishing activities there. 

If fishermen need to travel more than 70 km for productive fishing, the 
committee requested for a proper impact assessment on fishermen especially 
those with smaller boats. 

Assumed the proposed maritime hub is like Kuantan Port which means port 
limit where fishermen are not permitted to fish. 

Claimed that there is a fishing pond near the project site along the coastal 
area.  



Name/ Agency Feedbacks 

Concern over road traffic impact along Jalan Tanjung Gelang. 

Suggested to have a copy of EIA report at Penghulu office for public review. 

 

 

 








